CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING

October 1, 2019 Lewistown, PA

- THOSE IN ATTENDANCE: Terri DiBacco, Lay Director; Father Weary, Spiritual Advisor. Chairpersons in attendance: Richard Druffner, Roseann Guerrini, . Others in attendance: Tony Devlin and Harris Kalemtis.
- THOSE ABSENT: Deacon Greg Amarante, Roberta Davis, Nancy Keener Ann Marie Segilia, Wendy Vogt
- Opening prayer and grouping.

LAY DIRECTOR REPORT

o Terri DiBacco opened meeting.

TREASURER REPORT

o Richard Druffner listed the beginning checkbook balance at: \$5,576.77. Ending checkbook balance is \$5,321.77.

• PRE-CURSILLO REPORT

o Reviewed Candidate and Sponsor Applications with new changes.

• CURSILLO COMMITTEE REPORT

- O Winter Weekends will be held January 23 26, 2020, (Men's 103rd Weekend) at the Christian Retreat Center, East Waterford, PA. February 20 23, 2020 will be the Women's 99th weekend to be held at Mariawald, Shillington, PA.
- o Summer Weekends will be held July, 23 − 26, 2020, (Women's 100th Weekend) and July 30 − August 2, 2020, (Men's 104thWeekend) at St. Pius, in Selinsgrove, PA.
- o Bishop Gainer will be the Spiritual Advisor for the Women's 100th Weekend.

POST-CURSILLO REPORT

- Update on Grand Ultreya on October 26, 2019. Witness Speaker is Joe Pastuszek.
- o Program and ad for the Grand Ultreya were reviewed.

SCHOOL OF LEADERS

- o No report was submitted
- o Scheduling 3 months in advance was discussed. Father Weary offered to speak at an upcoming SOL.

COMMUNICATIONS REPORT

- Discussion on the Website and the new E-newsletter was offered by Ann Marie Segilia.
- o Nothing new to report regarding Palanca Net.
- o Palanca distribution for upcoming weekends is being sent.

OTHER BUSINESS

- O Tony Devlin drove from his office in Baltimore to the meeting. We are grateful that he is willing to help on the Secretariat where he can. There was talk of not holding the men's weekend in January but Tony has volunteered to make contacts with the men and attempt to put a team together for there are several candidates counting on attending. Fr. Weary will be the Spiritual Advisor and we are hopeful for an assistant.
- We would like to get our calendars set a quarter at a time. This will be for School of Leaders, Ultreyas, and Secretariat meeting locations. This gives both the men and women's teams notice when scheduling their team meetings and more consistency in planning.
- o Sr. Catherine Marie, Tina Stryker, Ann Marie Segilia, Helena Paul and I will be travelling to Baltimore this Saturday for the Region 2 Meeting. There will be no School of Leaders this month for the Women's Conference is being held on Saturday, October 12th and our Grand Ultreya is set for Saturday, October 26th.
- O Bishop Gainer has agreed that we should put together several men and women to discuss the Step By Step Guide and where we go from here, in a spirit of respect and charity. There should be a combination of newer and more experienced Cursillistas, previous Rector/Rectoras. Ron Borza has agreed to gather 3 or 4 men. Discussion was held on having a short meeting before Mass at the Grand Ultreya but that may prove to be not the best timing. Two or three meetings of 2 hours will be proposed and mandatory for those who wish to participate.
- o The next secretariat meeting will be November 5, 2019, at the Harrisburg Diocese.

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Marie Segilia